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Finance and Warrant Committee Minutes

Dave Roberts, Cecilia Emery Butler, Kevin Hughes, Beth Pierce, Kevin Preston, John Heffernan, Susan Fay and Michelle Persson Reilly present.
Mr. Preston called the meeting to order at 6:33.  He gave the opportunity for public comment.  Mr. Heffernan took the floor to inform the committee that previous committee vice chair Liz O’Donnell had recently suffered the loss of her husband.
Ms. Baker informed the committee there would be no reserve fund transfers at this meeting.  Ms. Emery Butler asked how much remained in the reserve fund.  Ms. Baker agreed she would e-mail the balance in the near future.  However, there is likely to be overtime costs and $50,000 for the library required shortly.
The committee moved to hearings on the warrant articles.  Ms. Baker explained that article 14 has been moved to a later meeting to accommodate the relevant groups.  
The committee began with discussion of article 5, the closing out of unexpended balances in prior-year articles.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that this is a frequently recurring article to accommodate capital articles and other projects that finish with money left over.  This total will be closed out to the general fund.
Ms. Emery Butler asked if the police building design would be paid out of Robin Reyes.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that it predated Robin Reyes.  Ms. Emery Butler asked about the Dedham Square EV Station.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that the cost of the EV station was covered by a grant, so the requested funds were not spent.
Mr. Preston asked if this $435,000 would help our budget this year.  Mr. Kern answered that it will increase the amount of free cash available next year.
Ms. Fay asked about 2 studies that were funded but not undertaken.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that those proposed studies may be done sometime in the future, but will not be done with that previous funding.  Ms. Fay asked if they were not done due to lack of personnel or the decision to not pursue it.  Mr. Kern explained that one of the studies requested $30,000, and was given $10,000.  This may have factored into the decision to release the funds to free clash.  Mr. Kern applauded the decision to release the money instead of letting it sit in the department’s budget.  
Mr. Preston asked if the status of the land in question of the study had changed recently.  Mr. Kern answered no, the goal of the study was to preemptively gather information.
Ms. Fay asked if the cancellation of the highway corridor study was related to the proposed DIF.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that it was not.  Mr. Kern explained that the study was originally proposed by a prior town planner. 
Ms. Fay noted that she believes an explanation should be made to town meeting when something they approved is not undertaken.
Ms. Fay also sits on the capital expenditures committee.  She explained that the capital expenditures committee works very hard to create a tightly budgeted list of capital projects, and they expect to understand why a project is not undertaken if it was approved.  
The committee moved to discussion of article 6, prior year bills.  Ms. Terkelsen distributed documents pertaining to the prior year bills to the committee.
Mr. Preston asked about invoices that had been sent previously.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that the invoices were dated by the company submitting them, but the time of their arrival at town hall is unclear.  Mr. Preston pointed to an invoice with a date stamp for when it was received by the town.  He suggested it would be helpful to know in the future.
Mr. Kern explained that typically invoices simply arrive and are paid, without being datestamped.  Mr. Preston expressed surprise at that.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that many documents are datestamped, but not invoices.
Mr. Heffernan asked about markings on the invoices saying “do not pay.”  Ms. Terkelsen noted that one of the invoices was actually informing us of a credit.
Ms. Terkelsen summarized the sources of the remaining prior year bills.  
Mr. Preston asked if every bill we pay happens after it is signed off on by a relevant employee.  Ms. Terkelsen answered yes, and much of it is handled via the Munis system.  Mr. Preston asked if the Munis system precluded a specific individual from being held accountable for a particular transaction.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that it would be associated with a particular individual’s digital presence.
Ms. Terkelsen explained that the town cannot pay for anything in advance, and so there is typically not much holding of funds when paying invoices.
The committee moved to discussion of article 9, deposits into special stabilization funds.  This is a proposed deposit of $700,000 into the Robin Reyes stabilization fund.  This matches the amount for FY19.  A similar article passed last fall after failing last spring.  Mr. Preston asked if the impact of contribution on the fund in varying amounts could be projected into the future. 
Mr. Preston emphasized the importance of evaluating the outcomes of funding or not funding the Robin Reyes fund.  Mr. Kern noted that they could reduce support to the Robin Reyes fund until pension obligations dropped, then proportionally raising Robin Reyes fund contributions.
Mr. Roberts requested to see information on where the town stands with its obligations and borrowing.  
The committee moved to discussion of article 10, a request to take money from the Robin Reyes fund for the repayment of debt service for large projects.  $4,142,377 is the projected amount based on the schedule of the town’s debt eligible for Robin Reyes funds.
The committee moved to discussion of article 11, reducing the tax rate using overlay surplus.  Ms. Baker explained that $1.2 million has been released by the assessors.  This money is proposed to be used to reduce the tax rate this year.  Mr. Preston asked if excess reserve fund is reverted to free cash.  Mr. Kern answered yes.  
Mr. Preston clarified that article 11 only pertains to using the overlay surplus.  Mr. Kern answered yes. 
Ms. Terkelsen explained that this article is present as a placeholder nearly every year in the chance of these overlay surplus funds being made available.
Ms. Persson Reilly asked if it was typical for there to be a released overlay, and if it was used often.  Mr. Kern answered that it is not particularly common, but he believes the assessors should be releasing overlay surplus every year.  Mr. Heffernan pointed out the exception in accumulating funds in anticipation of a large accumulation of abatements or relevant costs. 
Mr. Roberts asked how much is being put into the overlay account this year.  Mr. Kern answered that $700,000 is the sum they have traditionally allocated.
Ms. Terkelsen asked the committee what scenario calculations they would like to have available in time for their deliberations.  
Mr. Heffernan asked if we would know the amount required to fund the pension this year.  Mr. Kern explained that it has not changed.
The committee moved to discussion of article 13, relating to the sewer enterprise.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that our revenue projections have been too high in the budgeting process.  As a result, the budget is projected to match the new expectation of $7.4 million.  There has not been an increase to sewer rates in over 10 years, which is a matter of future discussion with the selectman.  
Mr. Preston asked if the increase in personnel services was reflective of an increase in full time employees.  Ms. Terkelsen answered yes and explained the changes.  
Mr. Roberts asked how many positions were created by this change.  Ms. Terkelsen explained 3.0 employees.
The committee moved to discussion of article 17, creation of a fund for Cable.  This article reflects DOR legislation.  Dedham’s local cable station is a separate entity from the town.  Dedham receives money from Verizon, RCN, and Comcast.  This money is turned over to DVAC, the local cable station.  The board of selectmen requested that some of that money be held prior to being turned over, so that money has been accumulating.  The other part of article 17 pertains to money provided from DVAC to the town.  However, federal regulations state this needs to be spent on something relating to cable television.  State regulations allow us to do anything with that money.  This money is to be placed in a special fund to be used by town meeting on suitable purposes.  Some of this money has been spent already reconfiguring network infrastructure, which will be used by DVAC after the move to the new building.  
Mr. Preston asked how much money Verizon, RCN, and Comcast pay.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that the agreements amount to roughly a total of $50,000 a year.
The committee moved to discussion of Article 18, the acquisition of a property on Bryant Street. The proponent of Article 18 has requested that it be indefinitely postponed.
Ms. Emery Butler commented that property has a different square footage on its assessment vs appraisal.  
Mr. Preston gave an opportunity for public comment.
The committee discussed scheduling for the future meetings.
Mr. Roberts motioned to adjourn, Mr. Heffernan seconded, and it was approved 8-0.
Meeting adjourned at 8:14.
